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     Regular Meeting Minutes                                
March 26, 2013
The Regular Meeting of the Town of East Hampton – Town of Colchester Joint Facilities Committee was held at 5:00 P.M. on Tuesday, March 26, 2013 at the Colchester-East Hampton Wastewater Treatment Plant.   

Mark Barmasse, Chairman 


Dag Lindland

 
Thomas Tripodi 



Richard Lemay
Mr. Robert Jones and David Kelsey were not in attendance. Also attending were Vincent F. Susco Jr., Public Utilities Administrator, Scott Clayton, Superintendent, and James Paggioli, Public Works Director for the Town of Colchester. 
Call to Order

Chairman Barmasse called the meeting to order at 5:04P.M. and appointed Mr. Susco as Recording Secretary for these proceedings.    
Approval of Minutes

Chairman Barmasse called for action on the February 19, 2013 regular meeting minutes.  Upon motion by Mr. Tripodi seconded by Mr. Lindland and with the chairman voting the minutes of the regular meeting were unanimously approved.  Mr. Lemay abstained.
Chairman Barmasse called for action on the March 5, 2013 special meeting minutes.  Upon motion by Mr. Lindland seconded by Mr. Tripodi the minutes of the regular meeting were unanimously approved.
Report of Operations 

Mr. Barmasse called upon Superintendent, Scott Clayton, to present the February Report of Operations which is made part of these minutes. 

During the month of February the plant operated within parameters and dewatering occurred for 14 days.  Once again inclement weather played havoc with operations.  Winter Storm Charlotte clean up was accomplished over a four day period and required the assistance of a contractor’s pay loader.  Significant savings were realized as a result of the Joint Facilities providing the operator.

Work continues on the repair of the Grit Collector and it is expected to be in service the first week in April.  The failure of a cooling fan in one of the VFDs left the Colchester Prospect Hill pump station on a single pump for several days until a replacement could be found.  A second cooling fan has been placed in stock to avoid a reoccurrence of this event.  Work continues on a suitable replacement for the failed flow meter at Prospect Hill.  Heavy rains and snow melt late in the month pushed the collection system to its’ limit and over a 36 hours period several pump stations in East Hampton had to manned and be pumped out by contractors.  No bypasses occurred.
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Maintenance was limited to an “as needed basis” on several pieces of equipment within the WWTP.  With quieter times returning, routine and planned maintenance will once again become the norm.  Management responded to several questions of the members.
Budget Status

Mr. Susco presented the current budget status and reported on one new variance.  Account #5438 Vehicle repair/maintenance now includes the costs associated for the transmission repair on the plow truck.  
Mr. Barmasse called for agenda item #4.B adoption of the 2013/14 Operating Budget.  Mr. Susco opened the discussion with a recap of Appendix B “Flow Data” and Appendix F “Revenue Budget” from the last meeting.  The members at that time felt the most appropriate method to resolve the issue was to utilize the 12 months (Aug 2010 – July 2011) prior to the error (August 2011) being determined.  The members agreed this one time method was aligned with the intent of the Inter-Municipal Agreement and tabled action last meeting pending additional comments from their respective WPCAs.   
No comments were received and members agreed to proceed.
Mr. Susco presented a revised Appendix B “Flow Data”.  Based upon flow data from August 2010 and July 2011 it was determined the 2012 percentage of flow received at the plant from Colchester was 47.96% and from East Hampton 52.04%.  These percentages resulted in a share allocation of $494,964.00 from Colchester and $537,071.00 from East Hampton and Mr. Susco distributed a new Appendix F “Revenue Budget”.  The following resolution moved by Mr. Lemay seconded by Mr. Tripodi was unanimously adopted:

RESOLVED: That the 2013/14 Town of Colchester – Town of East Hampton Joint Facilities Operating Budget, totaling $1,802,938.00,  is hereby approved and adopted as presented by management and made part of these minutes.

Mr. Paggioli indicated the 2013 STEAP program has not been ended however, discussions with state representatives have determined that the Governor’s office will not be awarding and further awards under the 2013 STEAP program until the state budget is passed.  The consensus of the members was to maintain the course and continue to wait as long as possible before authorizing the project.  Management indicated should the project ultimately be financed using bonds and then the project receives an award we would be unable to use STEAP funds to pay back the bonds. 
Old Business 

Mr. Susco reported work on the upgrades to the lift station for the Lebanon wastewater system has been completed.  The contractor expects to wrap up work on the “Muffin Monster” shortly.   We expect connections to the new system to begin shortly as the private water system serving Lebanon is being activated.   Mr. Brandon Handfield has been elected Chairman of Lebanon WPCA.
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Work continues on the legal component of the Bay State/CCM Solar Initiative proposal.  The project was presented to the East Hampton Town Council on March 12, 2013 and they have requested additional “artist renditions” of the installations.
New Business 
Management indicated that it will be necessary to purchase nitrogen credits for 2012.   The DEEP has advised all sewage treatment facility owners that they have established the 2012 annual value for an equivalent nitrogen credit at $5.01. For our facility we are being required to purchase credits equal to $9,143.00.  This year’s fiscal budget included $24,353.00 resulting in a line item savings of $15,210.00.   
Management explained the savings were the results of a “perfect storm”; a significantly warmer winter last year (keeping the waste stream at an optimal temperature for better nitrogen removal), lower flows (a 41% reduction year over year) and repairs to the primary tanks (increasing the food supply to the secondary). On a year over year basis (% of 2012 vs. % of 2011) it was a 72% improvement.  This improvement placed the plant in the top ten of most improved plants in the state.
Mr. Susco has had preliminary conversations with Grant Weaver, Water Plant, Inc, for a future proposal that will be made available to the members at the May meeting.
Executive Session
At this time Mr. Barmasse called for an executive session to discuss labor negotiations and personnel matters.   Upon motion by Mr. Tripodi, seconded by Mr. Lindland the members unanimously approved the executive session which started at 5:41 P.M.   Mr. Clayton, Mr. Paggioli and Mr. Susco were requested to participate in the labor negotiations.  Mr. Paggioli and Mr. Susco were requested to participate in the discussion of personnel matters.
The executive session ended at 6:40 P.M.  Mr. Susco was requested to continue to monitor the progress of both items and to report back to the Committee at its’ next meeting.

Adjournment 

There being no further business to be discussed, Mr. LeMay motioned, seconded by Mr. Lindland to adjourn the meeting.   All voting in favor the meeting was adjourned at 6:46 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
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Vincent F. Susco, Jr.
Recording Secretary
Approved by unanimous vote of the Joint Facilities Committee on May 21, 2013
